
From: Cllr. Mick Barry <cllr.mbarry@tendringdc.gov.uk>  
Sent: 10 November 2023 11:33 
To: Nina Underwood <nunderwood@tendringdc.gov.uk> 
Cc: Lisa Tann <ltann@tendringdc.gov.uk>; Ellis Johnstone <ejohnstone@tendringdc.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Road Naming Decision - New development on Land rear of 185, Thorpe Road, Kirby 
Cross, Essex 
 

 I 

Dear Nina 

Thank you for your e-mail and the information supplied. 

I confirm that I am making the following executive decision:- 

To formally name the new road under construction at the development site – Land rear of 
185, Thorpe Road, Kirby Cross, Essex as:- 

“Woodland Walk”  

Reason: -  There is a public footpath going through the site which is protected 
Woodland, it is therefore felt that this suggested name is very much in keeping 
with the area/ development site. 

I understand that a consultation with the relevant Ward Members that serve the Kirby Cross 
Ward has taken place and all members are in agreement. 

Many Thanks and Kind Regards, 

Cllr Mick Barry 

Portfolio Holder - Leisure & Public Realm 

Independent -Brightlingsea Ward 

 


